
From: ALISON SOMERS   

Sent: 06 March 2023 17:13 

To: Section 62A Applications <section62a@planninginspectorate.gov.uk> 

Cc:  

 

Subject: Pelham spring solar farm 

 

I would like to object to the above application for Pelham Spring Solar Farm on the 
following basis 
 
Low Carbon have not demonstrated that the use of high quality agricultural 
land is necessary 

• Eddie Hughes MP, Ministry of Housing, Communities and Local Government 
confirmed in June 2021 that there the statements made by Eric Pickles in 
2015 are still applicable. Therefore, Uttlesford must consider whether the 
use of agricultural land has been shown to be necessary. 

• Uttlesford’s Policy ENV5 also says that development of the best and most 
versatile agricultural land will only be permitted where opportunities have 
been assessed for accommodating development on previously developed 
sites or within existing development limits. Where development of 
agricultural land is required, developers should seek to use areas of poorer 
quality except where other sustainability considerations suggest otherwise. 

• As the land identified for development is high-quality agricultural land its 
use must be justified by the most compelling evidence. 

• No evidence has been provided by Low Carbon to demonstrate that there 
has been consideration of other sites for a solar farm. 

• [more here] 

The solar farm is inappropriate development in the countryside 

• The development proposed by Low Carbon can only be described as 
industrial. 

• In addition to large numbers of solar PV panels (the exact quantity is not 
specified) the development will include ; 26 containerised inverters; 40 
containerised battery storage units a DNO substation and Customer 
substation. 

• National policy includes an environmental objective - to protect and 
enhance our natural, built and historic environment; including making 
effective use of land, improving biodiversity, using natural resources 
prudently, minimising waste and pollution, and mitigating and adapting to 
climate change, including moving to a low carbon economy. 

• I do not understand how a massive solar farm which is an industrial 
development can possibly enhance the natural environment. 

• The site is very close to the numerous listed buildings and scheduled 
monuments I do not accept that it can possibly enhance the historic 
environment. 



• The development is not compatible with Uttlesford’s policy S7 which says 
that the countryside will be protected for its own sake 

•  

• Kind regards, 

 
Alison Somers 

 
 

 
 

 




